## SUMMARY OF TRANSPORATION BOARD ACTION

Subject:

Cameron Avenue Bicycle Facilities

**Meeting Date:** 

October 19, 2004

**Recommendation:** 

The Transportation Board voted 6-1 to recommend approval of Option E, with the following additional recommendations:

• The bikelanes be clearly delineated through the use of paint and graphics.

• Parking along Cameron Avenue should be metered.

**Members Present:** 

Cianciolo, Juliano, Easthom, Barnes, Koontz, Eldridge, Hicks

Vote:

6-1

Aye: Cianciolo, Juliano, Easthom, Barnes, Koontz, Eldridge

Nay: Hicks

Reasons for

Dissent:

A Boardmember was concerned about safety considerations.

Prepared By:

George Cianciolo, Chair Ac David Bonk, Principal Transportation Planner

## SUMMARY OF BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY BOARD ACTION

Subject:

Traffic Issues on Cameron Avenue

**Meeting Date:** 

October 26, 2004

**Recommendation:** The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board recommends approval of Option E as set out in the memorandum from the

Director off Engineering dated October 12, 2004.

Vote:

6 - 1

Aye: Jed Dube (Chair), Kate Millard, Nick Lurie, Alice Neebe, Tim

Saunders and Brian Decker

Nay: Heidi Perry

Heidi Perry dissented stating a preference for the original Bicycle and Pedestrian Board recommendation of February 25, 2003, for striped bicycle lanes 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Monday through Friday which allowed for parking at night as that had not been considered to be a problem.

## Comments:

The Board requests that the Town consider providing regular street cleaning on the south side of the street to prevent leaves and debris from collecting in the proposed bike lane.

Prepared by:

Jed Dube, Chair, Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board

Gordon Sutherland, Principal Planner

JD by Gy